Senator’s Ridge HOA
Meeting Minutes
12/07/2022 
Call to Order
The board called to order the executive session of Senator’s Ridge HOA at 6:28 p.m. on December 7, 2022. The meeting was held via Zoom. 
Roll Call
The following were present:  Curt Brown, Nick Desenberg, Shannon Bond, Mike Crawford, Pam Detring, Carlos Hidalgo, and Josh Day.
Discussions with Residents
There were not any residents who requested a meeting this month. 
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from the November meeting were submitted and approved November 28, 2022.
Treasurer’s Report
Financial report was reviewed and approved. 
Management Company Report 
All In One (AIO) Management Company gave an update on the grinder system. There are currently 37 homes listed on the grinder system. Two of those lots are owned by the HOA. The lots were donated to the HOA in 2017. They are unbuildable lots near the Capitol entrance. Part of the wall on Washington Boulevard that makes up the entrance runs along the property. AIO sought advice from the attorney about the amendment which when created named those two lots as grinder system lots. The attorney advised that since the property is Common Property it is excluded from collection of the maintenance fees for the grinder system. During the research conducted by AIO it was discovered that there is a lot that is connected to the grinder system that was not previously being billed for the system. AIO will contact the homeowner to notify them that going forward they will be included in paying their share of the annual cost for repairs and maintenance on the Grinder system. 
Open Issues
a) Board voted to use Atlanta Landscapers instead of renewing contract with Meadows last month however the quote changed making it more expensive than Meadows. AIO also collected a quote from Landscape Workshop. They will set up an onsite meeting with them for us to consider their proposal. 
b) We are still waiting on final renovations to be completed by Sweetwater Pools.  Sweetwater hasn’t been able to give us a completion timeline. The board looked at other proposals from additional pool companies but voted to continue with Sweetwater because of the cost. The vote was 3 votes to keep the contract but to close the pool this year the day after Labor Day. It is too costly to keep it open with the few residents that use it during that time period. 
c) Christmas lights were installed, but we still had some electrical issues with the front entrance sign and the Christmas lights. We feel that this issue may now be resolved.  
d) AIO presented information about a concern a resident had about the ACC committee. A suggestion was made to present the concern in writing and schedule a time to meet with the board at a monthly meeting. 
e) Proposals for the clubhouse roof were discussed. There were four votes to repair the roof using Retro as long as the shingles would match what is currently on the clubhouse roof. 
f) The company we approved to replace the broken window did not include painting the new window in the original quote. There were four votes to approve the additional cost to the quote. 

New Business
a) Pam Detring resigned from the board. Their house is now on the market, and they plan to move out of the neighborhood. The board discussed adding information about the open board position in the letter they are preparing to send out to the neighborhood to give updates on some of the questions asked at the annual meeting. The plan is to ask if anyone would like to volunteer for this position and have them contact AIO. Then AIO would notify the board of the interest and set up a time to meet with those people who are interested. 
b) The board voted to keep the same positions for 2023:
   Shannon Bond – President
   Mike Crawford – Vice President
   Carlos Hidalgo – Treasurer
   Vacant – Secretary
   Josh Day – Member 
c) A resident has requested the board to look into adding additional lines on the tennis courts when we have them resurfaced to create pickleball courts. The courts would then be able to be used for both tennis and pickleball. AIO will ask about that as we get proposals. 
d) AIO was asked to get two more quotes for the basketball court resurfacing and to order two new nets for the basketball court. 
e) A concern was discussed about the gates closing randomly. The gate arms have now been disabled so that they cannot close.
f) AIO was asked to reset up a grinder committee. 
g) Discussed questions and concerns that were brought up by residents at the annual meeting and how to answer those questions in a mass email that will be sent out to the neighborhood by AIO. 
   VIII.  Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 
Next meeting is scheduled for January 11, 2023, at 6:15 p.m. 

